Saturday, May 3, the 17th annual World Labyrinth Day global walk for peace will be celebrated in 14 Arizona locations, including Labyrinths at the Palms in Sun City. The event will be facilitated by Arizona Labyrinth Connections founder Dr. Robin B. Dilley, who is the organizer of the fourteen Arizona walks and will facilitate this event.
World Labyrinth Day’s global walk for Peace began seventeen years ago with a small circle of members from The Labyrinth Society. It was conceived to unite Labyrinth enthusiasts worldwide, aspiring toward World Peace. From its humble origins, this gathering has blossomed into a significant occasion, evidenced by the 5,000 participants and 25 countries involved in the 2024 walk.
On May 3, the Labyrinth Walks start at 1:00 p.m. in New Zealand and energetically progress across the globe, culminating in Hawaii at 1:00 p.m. You can find Labyrinth Walks around the world at:  https://www.worldlabyrinthday.org/wld-2025.
The Sun City Walk for Peace is co-hosted by the Church of the Palms and Doing Grief Community Healing Project, a Phoenix–wide initiative that offers grief education and support, healing through the arts, and spiritual enrichment programs, including the walk for peace. 
The walk begins at 9 a.m. on Saturday, May 3 at Labyrinths at the Palms, 14808 N. Boswell Boulevard. The event begins in the Church of the Palms fellowship hall with a welcome by Max Klinkenborg, founder and co-creator of Labyrinths at the Palms and Shea Darian, Director of Doing Grief Community Healing Project. 
Before the walk, a brief introduction will be given by Dilley and an ensemble dramatic reading will be performed on the purpose and history of the Labyrinth. Those of all faiths and philosophies are welcome to join in this meditative Labyrinth Walk for world peace. 
RSVP is not necessary but suggested at drrobinbdilley@gmail.com or 602-564-1919.  A suggested donation of $5-10 can be given at the event but is not required.
Visit https://sites.google.com/view/arizona-labyrinth-connections/home

